BRADFORD COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT
Stoll Natural Resource Center

200 Lake Road, Suite E, Towanda, PA 18848

Telephone (570)265-5539 Ext. 6
April 2020 MEETING


The April meeting of the Bradford County Conservation District was called to order by Keith Heimbach, Chairperson of the BCCD, on April 6, 2020 at 12:30 PM, on a conference call. 

District Directors attending the meeting were:  Keith Heimbach, Daryl Miller, Alvin Herman, Nicole Harris, Brian Zeidner, Anthony Ventello, and Robert Miller.

Others attending the meeting were:  Michael Hanawalt – Natural Resources Conservation Service, Jaci Kerstetter – DEP, Casey Guindon – Penn State Extension, Cathy Yeakel – District Manager, Rob Sweppenheiser – District Engineer, Daniel Rhodes – Education Coordinator, Nathan Dewing – Ag. Team Leader, Miranda Neville – Ag. Resource Specialist, Brad Cummings – Conservation Technician, Joe Quatrini – Watershed Specialist, Tess Flynn-Belles – Natural Resource Specialist, Kristin Pepper – Dirt & Gravel Roads Specialist, Tim Robson – Dirt & Gravel Roads Specialist, Tori Welliver – Dirt &Gravel Roads Specialist, Jonathan VanNoy – Natural Resource Specialist, Jenny Marino – Administrative Assistant, and Janet MacWhinnie – Accounts Supervisor.


Daryl Miller made a motion to accept the March 2020 Minutes as written.  Brian Zeidner seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.

REPORTS FROM COOPERATING AGENCIES AND GUESTS:


Bradford County Commissioners – Daryl Miller reported that there were an estimated 11,500 cases of COVID-19 across the state but added that not everyone was getting tested.  The Department of Health is the organization handling testing.  Commissioner Miller reminded everyone to be their own best preventative measure and to wash their hands. 

Progress Authority – Tony Ventello reported that the Progress Authority was working on capital loans for small businesses to cover payroll.  There had been funding in the amount of 61 million dollars available to small businesses and it was all allocated in less than 48 hours.  The COVID-19 outbreak has really hammered home the need for connectivity.  The first phase of the broadband project has been initiated.  

Penn State Extension – Casey Guindon reported that all in person programs had been cancelled until at least May 15th.  No scheduling of in person programs was to be done until further notice.  The month of April, Penn State Extension is offering a number of online courses for free.  

Claverack – Brian Zeidner reported that Claverack has been working with 2 teams and staggering their workforce to keep things running as smoothly as possible during this time.  

Natural Resources Conservation Service – Mike Hanawalt reported that NRCS is required to have one person in the office during the COVID-19 outbreak. They are doing a very limited amount of field work.  The Conservation Stewardship Program was starting up with 2 renewals and 12 new sign ups this year.  EQIP timeline had changed due to the Farm Bill and COVID-19.  They have received over 100 applications.  Mike Hanawalt announced that this would be his last official week in Towanda.  He has taken a different position within NRCS and will be working out of Tioga County.  He has enjoyed his time in Towanda but wanted to have more time with his family so working closer to home was the best decision at this time. The Board and staff thanked Mike for his work over the last 12 years. 
OLD BUSINESS:


Seedling Sale – Daryl Miller made a motion to cancel this year’s seedling sale due to COVID-19.  Nicole Harris seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.  

Envirothon – Cathy Yeakel reported that the national and state Envirothon events had been canceled.  Brian Zeidner made a motion to regrettably cancel the county Envirothon.  Al Herman seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.  

Earth Day – Cathy Yeakel reported that the Earth Day committee had agreed to postpone the event schedule in May.  The new date has yet to be determined.  Cathy will announce the new date, when scheduled.  


Property Acquisition – The appraisal came back at $45,000.  Daryl Miller made a motion to pay the appraisal fee of $250.00 and move forward with contract to purchase the property, pending due diligence.  Anthony Ventello seconded the motion and it was passed unanimously.  
NEW BUSINESS:

D&G Contracts – Tim Robson presented two contracts with townships for Dirt and Gravel Roads projects:
Orwell Township, Manchester Road - $204,722.50


Smithfield Township, Ringler Road - $253,428.20
Al Herman made a motion to approve and sign these two Dirt and Gravel Roads contracts.  Brian Zeidner seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.


DEP Contract – Anthony Ventello made a motion to approve and sign a contract with Bill Kcenich in the amount of $67,180.00 for stream rehabilitation projects.  Al Herman seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed. 

Operations – Brian Zeidner made a motion to continue operations as is, with building closed to public and majority of staff working remotely, until the next Board meeting.  If situations were to change, the decision to reopen the building and bring staff back could be approved by email vote of the Board.  Anthony Ventello seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.  

DEP – Jaci Kerstetter highlighted the talking points. See attached.  
PROGRAM UPDATES:


Ag Team – Nate Dewing reported that the Ag team was adapting well to working remotely.  Internet connectivity was an issue for most.  They were able to have team meetings via conference call or video chat once a week.  There had been no momentum lost on projects.  The event that was scheduled for May 9th at Dean Jackson’s farm has been canceled.  The hope is to reschedule for the fall. 

Tech Team – Tech Staff reports work has been going well.  There is a lot of design and planning work being done, along with grant applications.  Team meetings were able to be held along with a group email about workloads.  
TREASURER'S REPORT:

	1,579,313.01
	
	PS D&G Road Municipal Balance

	10,605.09
	
	PS D&G Courtesy Checking 

	14,897.19
	
	PS D&G LVR Municipal

	284,934.34
	
	PS General Municipal Fund

	3,580.90
	
	PS General Courtesy Account

	13,986.77
	
	e-commerce Acct

	64,352.94
	
	Manchester Memorial

	1,218,631.87
	
	First Citizens Municipal Fund

	22,648.23
	
	First Citizens Checking

	70,380.63
	
	First Citizens Ag Reserve

	
	
	

	$3,283,330.97 
	
	Total 

	 
	
	

	
	
	General Account Bills to be Paid

	
	
	

	12.48
	
	Amy P. Kneller - Mileage

	378.04
	
	Bradley W. Cummings - Mileage & Clothing Allowance

	222.72
	
	Cathy S. Yeakel - Mileage

	78.72
	
	Daniel Rhodes - Mileage

	269.44
	
	Gambal - BCCD Brochure

	155.36
	
	Janet A. MacWhinnie - Clothing Allowance

	1,050.00
	
	Johnson, Susan - Cleaning

	84.96
	
	Jonathan Vannoy - Mileage

	635.14
	
	Joseph  D. Quatrini - Mileage and Equipment

	89.25
	
	KBF Print Technology - Earth Day Sign Decals

	121.62
	
	Kevin Brown - Mileage & Cap Lifts GMC

	122.40
	
	Kristin Pepper - Mileage

	8,952.01
	
	Larson, Kellett & Associates - 2018 Audit

	302.25
	
	MR Dirt - Snow Plowing & salting

	565.03
	
	Nathan A. Dewing - Mileage & Expenses

	304.12
	
	Penelec - Electric Old section

	79.00
	
	River Valley Waste Management - Garbage Collection 14 extra bags

	138.24
	
	Robert W. Sweppenheiser II - Mileage

	108.22
	
	Theresa A. Flynn-Belles - Mileage & Clothing Allowance

	44.64
	
	Timothy M. Robson - Mileage

	44.64
	
	Tori Welliver - Mileage

	120.00
	
	USDA/NRCS - Soil Helath Registrations Refund

	395.77
	
	Valley Energy - Building Gas

	173.84
	
	Zeidner, Brian F. - Mileage & Meal

	
	
	

	 $    14,447.89 
	
	Total General Account Bills to be Paid

	   
	
	

	
	
	General Account Bills Paid Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	30.00
	
	River Valley Waste Management, LLC - Garbage collection

	660.10
	
	JDQ Credit Card

	1,502.93
	
	JM Credit Card

	341.18
	
	CSY Credit Card

	16.95
	
	NAD Credit Card

	89.51
	
	Comcast - Building Internet

	157.94
	
	Penelec - Electric New Section

	160.60
	
	Wysox Municipal Authority Water & Sewer Feb

	450.00
	
	Soil Health Registration Refund

	5,899.08
	
	Tree Sale Refunds by check

	
	
	

	 $      9,308.29 
	
	Total General Account Bills Paid Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	
	
	General Account Bills Paid by Credit Card Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	8.25
	
	Postage - Ch 102

	6.87
	
	Walmart - Eel worms

	15.00
	
	Endless Supply Co. - Feeder Fish

	9.98
	
	Endless Supply Co. - Feeder Fish

	10.50
	
	Endless Supply Co. - Feeder Fish

	30.99
	
	Aquatop - Fish Tank Replacement Impeller

	47.44
	
	Riverstone Inn - Director Board mtg lunch

	16.95
	
	Adobe subscription for Conf room computer 1 month

	3.00
	
	River Valley Transit - Parking DEP Workshop

	2.00
	
	River Valley Transit - Parking DEP Workshop

	26.48
	
	Amazon.com - Memory Card for video equipment

	212.56
	
	Amazon.com - video equipment

	20.00
	
	Happy Valley Brewing Co. - Meal- JDQ & TAFB PALMS conf

	30.74
	
	Weebly - 1 month subscription e commerce the square

	
	
	

	 $         440.76 
	
	Total General Account Bills Paid by Credit Card Since Last Meeting

	   
	
	

	 $    23,756.18 
	
	Total General Account Bills 

	
	
	

	
	
	Income Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	5,890.96
	
	12-31-19 - Ag Conservation Tech

	25,238.00
	
	12-31-19 - Chesapeake Bay Engineer

	14,493.78
	
	12-31-19 - NRCS Umbrella Agreement

	25.00
	
	Affiliate Member DFA

	10.00
	
	Affiliate Member Wells

	35,267.40
	
	CDFAP123119

	41,576.64
	
	EWP - Stream Stabilization Supplement - DE

	89,989.43
	
	EWP - Stream Stabilization Supplement - DE

	250.00
	
	Donation - Towanda Gun Club Hemlock Level

	334.00
	
	Donation Earth Day Williams

	334.00
	
	Donation Envirothon Williams

	332.00
	
	Donation Green Career Day Williams

	100.00
	
	Donation - PA Trappers Assn Board Room Use

	33.00
	
	Earth Day Arrow United Birch

	83.00
	
	Earth Day First Citizens Hemlock

	165.00
	
	Earth Day Panda Sugar Maple

	33.00
	
	Envirothon Arrow Untied Birch

	83.00
	
	Envirothon First Citizens Hemlock

	165.00
	
	Envirothon Panda Sugar Maple

	121.77
	
	Event Brite - Soil Health Registrations

	250.00
	 
	GP-3

	250.00
	
	GP3 - Campbell

	250.00
	
	GP3 - Jones

	300.00
	
	GP3 & GP 6 - Welles

	250.00
	
	GP-3 Shaffer

	250.00
	
	GP3 - Welles

	350.00
	
	GP-8 Bishop Brothers

	34.00
	
	Green Career Day Arrow United Birch

	84.00
	
	Green Career Day First Citizens Hemlock

	170.00
	
	Green Career Day Panda Sugar Maple

	3,000.00
	
	Herrick Twp Hiduk Rd Culvert Design

	2,322.75
	
	Interseeder - Hottle

	840.00
	
	Cover Crop Seed - Potter

	500.00
	
	NPDES - Athens Borough

	22,287.65
	
	Nutrient Management Delegation

	700.00
	
	Plan Review - Athens Borough

	195.00
	
	Soil Health Registrations

	3,236.46
	
	Tree Seedlings

	70.00
	
	Tree Tubes Oswald

	4,552.50
	
	USDA office rent Feb

	837.79
	
	Interest Feb

	 $  255,255.13 
	
	Total General Account Income Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	  
	
	Dirt & Gravel Roads Account

	
	
	Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Bills To Be Paid  

	1,265.00
	
	Thompson Sports & Apparel - DG Education

	200.00
	
	Bradco

	
	
	

	 $      1,465.00 
	
	Total Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Bills To Be Paid 

	
	
	

	
	
	Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Bills Paid Since Last Meeting  

	
	
	

	
	
	

	 $                   -   
	
	Total Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Bills Paid Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	 $                   -   
	
	Total Dirt & Gravel Roads Bills

	
	
	

	
	
	Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Income Since Last Meeting  

	
	
	

	1,408.39
	
	Interest Feb

	 $      1,408.39 
	
	Total Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Income



Daryl Miller made a motion to accept the treasurer's report and pay the bills.  Al Herman seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 PM by Keith Heimbach, Chairperson.


The next meeting of the Bradford County Conservation District will be on May 4th, 2020, at 12:30 PM at the Stoll Natural Resource Center, Wysox, PA.









Respectfully submitted,









Jenny Marino








Administrative Assistant
April 2020 DEP Conservation District

Field Rep Talking Points

PA.gov Guide: Responding to COVID-19 in Pennsylvania - The 2019 novel coronavirus (COVID-19) is a new virus that causes respiratory illness in people and can spread from person-to-person. This virus was first identified during an investigation into an outbreak in Wuhan, China.

All Pennsylvanians have an important role to play in stopping the spread of COVID-19 and saving lives. Here are resources to help individuals, families, and businesses do their part.  
https://www.pa.gov/guides/responding-to-covid-19/ 
Questions for 102 & 105 permits and related activities-

Changes from the past 2 weeks have prompted many questions on how to properly administer the Ch. 102 & 105 programs.  Answers are slow to come in and not always very clear.  In addition, revisions continue to occur.  Please visit DEP’s  “Alert Details” webpage daily for updates, (https://www.dep.pa.gov/Pages/AlertDetails.aspx).  Also, stay connected with your regional engineers, biologists, Section Chiefs, and Program Manager.  We are learning new information and meeting new challenges every day.

Fiscal Year Budgeting Spreadsheet for CCD Staff Salaries and Benefits – At its March 10, 2020 meeting, the State Conservation Commission approved the requirement for Districts to complete the “Fiscal Year Budgeting Spreadsheet for County Conservation District Staff Salaries and Benefits by Staff Position and Program" annually, starting with fiscal year 2020/21.  The completed spreadsheet will then be submitted to a Commission designee by September 30th following the beginning of the fiscal year.  After the end of the fiscal year, Districts will submit an updated spreadsheet by September 30th documenting the actual expenditures of staff salaries and benefits for the previous fiscal year.

Some specific reasons for requiring conservation districts complete this Budgeting Spreadsheet on an annual basis are: 1.) the ability for conservation districts, the Commission and state agencies to show county commissioners and state representatives the worth of conservation districts in leveraging state and federal dollars, 2.) the ability for the Commission and state agencies to confirm that cross-program funding and match obligations meet program requirements and 3.) the ability for the Commission to provide up to date conservation district salary and benefit information upon request.

With implementation of this new annual reporting requirement, the Commission also approved suspending indefinitely, the annual requirement for Conservation Districts to submit the CDFAP year-end Financial Statement, beginning with the 2020 Financial Statement due March 31, 2021, as required by the CDFAP Statement of Policy.  This indefinite suspension was done for two purposes, the Financial Statement is rarely referenced by Commission staff and its suspension will help offset the staff time needed to complete this new reporting requirement.

The spreadsheet and instructions will be provided to each District in the near future and discussed during the PACD Regional Spring meeting webinars.  If there are questions, please contact Fred Fiscus at cfiscus@pa.gov or leave a voicemail at (717) 772-5660.

Establishment of a Conservation District Financial Management Workgroup - At its March 10, 2020 meeting, the State Conservation Commission approved the establishment of a Conservation District Financial Management Workgroup (FMW).  This FMW is the outcome of an ad hoc workgroup that has been meeting over the past several months to discuss standardizing a chart of accounts and financial policies for Conservation Districts.  The FMW will oversee the development of an accounting and administrative procedures manual containing a standard chart of accounts and or a comprehensive financial management system.  

Members of the FMW include: 1) Michele Long – Pike CD, Manager; 2) Brandi Marks – Centre CD Fiscal Technician; 3) Doug Beri Jr. – Indiana CD, Manager; 4) Judy Becker – Northumberland CD, Manager; 5) Renee Swineford – Snyder CD, Administrative Assistant; and 6) Ray Knaub – CPA.  Appropriate SCC and DEP Staff will also participate in this workgroup. 




The FMW will research and interview consultants who specialize in financial management.  By interviewing consultants, the workgroup hopes to better understand if an accounting and administrative procedures manual containing a standard chart of accounts and/or a comprehensive financial management system are the appropriate financial management tools to be developed.  In addition, these interviews will help the workgroup better understand the estimated cost for development, implementation and ongoing maintenance of such a system, as well as a timeline for development and implementation. 

Based on its research and consultant interviews, the workgroup will provide a summary of their findings and any recommended actions for the Commission’s consideration.   If there are questions, please contact Karen Books at kbooks@pa.gov or leave a voicemail at (717) 772-5649.

Conservation Excellence Grant Program Delegation Agreement and Required Output Measures Approved – The State Conservation Commission (SCC), at its March 10, 2020 meeting, approved the delegation agreement for the Conservation Excellence Grant (CEG) Program and the associated Required Output Measures (ROMs).  The delegation agreement, delegates the program administration authority and the transfer of funds to the conservation districts for implementation and administration of the program.  The delegation agreement describes:  the roles of the conservation districts (acceptance, review and approval of applications and technical assistance to applicants); the Commission’s role (policy development, implementation support to conservation districts and general program oversight) in the implementation of the CEG Program; and outlines the use of funding resources available to the conservation districts for grants to approved CEG applicants and administrative and technical assistance costs incurred by the conservation district.  The associated ROMs describe the detailed work elements to be completed.  The approval by the SCC is conditioned on final legal, policy and Comptroller review and acceptance.  Once final acceptance is achieved, a pilot program with York and Lancaster conservation districts will begin as soon as possible this current fiscal year, FY 2019-20.

Conservation Excellence Grant Program 2019-2020 Program Guidelines Approved - The State Conservation Commission (SCC), at its March 10, 2020 meeting, approved the Conservation Excellence Grant (CEG) Program, 2019-2020 Program Guidelines for publication in the Pa Bulletin. The CEG Program Guidelines establish the criteria for the pilot program with York and Lancaster conservation districts beginning with the current fiscal year, FY 2019-20.  The guidelines include: criteria describing the eligibility of and prioritization of agricultural best management practice projects; the application process and evaluation of project applications and funding limitations for grants to eligible applicants.  The development of these program guidelines is an outcome of discussions between SCC staff, the York and Lancaster conservation districts and other stakeholders in the agriculture support service community.  Approval by the SCC for publication in the Pa Bulletin is conditioned on final legal and policy review. 

New Acting Director for the Office of Water Resources Planning - Summer Kunkel is the new Acting Director of the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection’s Office of Water Resources Planning.  In this role, Summer will direct the Compacts and Commissions Office, the Coastal Zone Management Program, the development of the State Water plan and grant programs such as Growing Greener and 319. Additionally, she will represent the Governor and Secretary on interstate water management organizations.  Prior to accepting this new assignment Summer served as Water Quality Specialist Supervisor in the Clean Water program; South Central Regional Office, a Water program Specialist with the Bureau of Waterways Engineering and Wetlands, a Soil Scientist with Clean Water program; South Central Regional Office and as Duty Officer for the Emergency Response Team.  Summer holds a Bachelor of Science in Environmental Resources Management from Penn State University. Summer’s contact email and telephone number are: sukunkel@pa.gov and (717)772-5633.

Additional Thoughts…

As people are home and going stir crazy, it might be valuable to remind everyone of a couple ongoing statewide efforts:

· Absentee ballots – PA election law changed in a number of meaningful ways over the last year.  Notably, we can now apply for no excuse absentee ballots.  Voter registration and absentee ballot applications can be found here: https://www.pavoterservices.pa.gov/
· U.S. Census – It’s of course time for the census, a constitutional requirement to count every person in the U.S.  COVID-19 will obviously impact this year’s effort.  You can participate on-line at https://www.pa.gov/census/.  The estimate is that every person not counted costs the state almost $2,000 in federal aid.  

2020 Dates to Remember:
SCC Meetings
May 12
Harrisburg

July 22
Wyndham Garden State College, Boalsburg

September 15
Harrisburg

November 10
Harrisburg

Regional Roundtable Meetings


April 8 (Cancelled)
NC – DEP NC Regional Office, Williamsport
Agricultural Conservation Technical “Boot Camp” Training


April 6-10 (Basic Level)
Webinar (field days will be held this Fall)


TBA (Level II)
Keystone Conference Center, Ft. Indiantown Gap

Spring PACD Region Meetings

March 24
SC Regional Meeting


Webinar: https://zoom.us/j/973834151
March 26
NC Regional Meeting


Webinar: https://zoom.us/j/617511983
March 31
SW Regional Meeting


Webinar: https://zoom.us/j/753686366
April 3
NE Regional Meeting


Webinar: https://zoom.us/j/182058168
April 22
NW Regional Meeting


Webinar: https://zoom.us/j/209266809
April 30
SE Regional Meeting


Webinar: https://zoom.us/j/252118639
102/105 Technical Training (rescheduled Spring technical trainings)

June 16-19 (Basic)
Wyndham Garden State College, Boalsburg

Sept 16-18 (Topic Based) 
Wyndham Garden State College, Boalsburg
PACD/SCC Joint Annual Conference 

July 22-23
Wyndham Garden State College, Boalsburg

Conservation District Management Summit


Sept. 2-3
Wyndham Gardens State College, Boalsburg

Conservation District Watershed Specialist Meeting


October 6-8
Toftrees Golf Resort, State College

Also, check the Conservation District Training/Special Events Calendar at, www.PACD.org Select the "Events" tab and then the "Training Calendar" tab. 
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